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TO THE RESIDENT 


Dear Resident/Landowner 

Re: Additional work as part of the Thebarton environmental assessments 

I am writing further to our letter of 8 September 2017, to advise that the EPA has been in contact 
with property owners in the Thebarton area that provided permission for indoor air sampling. 

This indoor air sampling was undertaken following preliminary results that showed high 
concentrations of trichloroethene (TCE) close to a potential source of groundwater 
contamination. To better understand the potential risk to residents, the EPA contacted those 
affected to seek permission to undertake testing of indoor air and subflooring. This was to identify 
whether any TCE vapours from the contaminated groundwater had entered their homes. The 
results have now been provided to those residents. 

While your home did not require further testing the EPA wanted to ensure you were kept 
informed of what was happening. 

Three of these properties measured no TCE in indoor air and are considered safe. Five of the 
properties measured within the ' Intervention' category of the indoor air level response range 
overleaf, and the EPA and Renewal SA are now working with these residents to design solutions 
that will reduce the TCE vapour to safe levels. A similar situation occurred within the Beverley 
assessment area, where the EPA successfully installed vapour mitigation systems for two 
properties and is currently installing a third. 

Please note that these activities are part of a broader assessment program for Thebarton and 
that a final environmental assessment report for the area is due to be completed by November 
2017. The EPA will be hosting a community information session upon release of this report and I 
will write to you again for provide further information about this event. 

The EPA would like to take this opportunity to remind you to not to use bore water for any 
purpose. If you have any questions or would like to receive further information please contact us 
on 1800 729 175 or email engaqe.epa@sa.qov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Peter Dolan 

DIRECTOR REGULATION 
Date: 6 October 2017 
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